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A study published by The BMJ today finds no
increased risks to newborn babies if their mothers
have taken drugs to prevent or treat influenza
during pregnancy. 

This is the largest study to date to assess potential
risks of taking antiviral drugs (known as
neuraminidase inhibitors) during pregnancy and
the results support previous findings.

Seasonal influenza occurs every year and millions
of pregnant women risk severe illness during
seasons with a more aggressive strain.

Regulatory agencies in Europe and the USA
therefore recommend neuraminidase inhibitors for 
pregnant women with confirmed or suspected
influenza, or those exposed to close contacts with
the illness, despite limited knowledge on their
safety and effectiveness during pregnancy.

So a team of researchers based in Scandinavia
and France decided to assess risks of adverse
birth outcomes in association with neuraminidase
inhibitors during pregnancy.

The study involved almost 6,000 women who were
prescribed any of the two neuraminidase inhibitors,

oseltamivir or zanamivir, during pregnancy - and
almost 700,000 women who did not receive
prescriptions during a pregnancy in the same
period (2008 to 2010).

After several health-related factors were taken into
account, such as age, smoking and use of other
medications, the team found no increased risks of 
adverse outcomes including low birth weight, low
Apgar score (a test of a baby's condition at birth),
preterm birth, stillbirth, or birth defects.

The findings remained the same when the analyses
were restricted to oseltamivir exposure only.

The researchers point out that their study included
some limitations that could have influenced the
findings. For example, the study did not assess
risks of adverse outcomes before 22 weeks of 
pregnancy, and some women could have filled a
prescription without taking the drug

However, they say their results "support previously
reported findings that the use of neuraminidase
inhibitors is not associated with increased risks of
adverse fetal or neonatal outcomes." 

  More information: Neuraminidase inhibitors
during pregnancy and risk of adverse neonatal
outcomes and congenital malformations: population
based European register study, 
www.bmj.com/content/356/bmj.j629

  Provided by British Medical Journal

                               1 / 2

https://medicalxpress.com/tags/pregnant+women/
https://medicalxpress.com/tags/adverse+outcomes/
https://medicalxpress.com/tags/low+birth+weight/
https://medicalxpress.com/tags/pregnancy/
https://medicalxpress.com/tags/neuraminidase+inhibitors/
https://medicalxpress.com/tags/neuraminidase+inhibitors/
https://medicalxpress.com/tags/risks/
http://www.bmj.com/content/356/bmj.j629


 

APA citation: No increased risks to newborns linked to taking influenza drugs during pregnancy (2017,
February 28) retrieved 27 April 2021 from https://medicalxpress.com/news/2017-02-newborns-linked-
influenza-drugs-pregnancy.html

This document is subject to copyright. Apart from any fair dealing for the purpose of private study or research, no
part may be reproduced without the written permission. The content is provided for information purposes only.

Powered by TCPDF (www.tcpdf.org)

                               2 / 2

https://medicalxpress.com/news/2017-02-newborns-linked-influenza-drugs-pregnancy.html
https://medicalxpress.com/news/2017-02-newborns-linked-influenza-drugs-pregnancy.html
http://www.tcpdf.org

